


Archaeological Study required for her to split her lot. Much of the research in the

attached study applies to our neighboring lot as well.
33401 Pacific Way is an existing two-story home to which a garage and connecting corridor
were added in approximately 2018. We are attempting to reach them for their experience.
Subsequent to the CHRIS recommendation letter, Planner Eduardo Hernandez visited our
property and indicated verbally that he did not believe an archaeological study would be
required, promising that he would write his findings and send us a copy. We did not receive
his findings. Later requests revealed that Mr. Hernandez was no longer in the Planner
position and we were told that a written record of his findings was not in the Planning Dept.
files. Then Covid hit and it was difficult to contact the planning department.

. Built Environment Recommendations

a.

Age of house: The CHRIS letter states that a house has been on our property since 1960
based upon “the 1960 (photorevised 1978) USGS 7.5’ quad.” We believe that letter is in
error. We researched USGS maps for different time frames: 1943-1960 edition, 1960-1962
edition (field checked 1960), 1960-1967 edition, 1960-1968 edition (field checked 1960), and
1960-1980 edition (1975 aerial photo, photorevised 1978). Putting a snip of Google Earth at
the same scale on these USGS maps, 33400 Pacific Way only appears on the 1960-1980
edition USGS map based upon a 1976 aerial photo, and not before. Please see the attached
copies of those maps. However, the house next door to ours appears starting in the 1960-
1962 edition USGS map.

A letter from our immediate neighbor at 33440 Pacific Way, Frank Baty, who built his house
in 1969-1970 and has lived in it continuously since then, is attached, stating personal
knowledge that our house at 33400 Pacific Way was not built until the mid-1970s.

Based on this USGS map review and the letter from Mr. Baty, we are convinced that the
house next door has been mistaken for our house by CHRIS, or CHRIS assumes that a 1976
aerial photo indicates the house was there in 1960 — this is not logical, particularly since
prior 1960 maps were field checked by USGS, confirming our house was not there in 1960.
If CHRIS has definitive documentation proving that our house was on our property on or
before 1960, in conflict with Mr. Baty’s personal observations and based upon more than a
1976 photo, we would like to be shown that documentation.

We trust that the age of our house is being calculated from the date of our application of
December 21, 2018 — similar to the building code edition applying to a building permit
application is determined by the date of the submittal for plan review. At that time our
house was less than 45 years old if built in 1974 or later, as confirmed by Mr. Baty’s personal
experience.

We have also attached photos of our house for your reference.

CEQA recommendation: Based upon the referenced USGS map, the CHRIS letter
recommends a CEQA study by a “qualified professional familiar with the architecture and
history of Mendocino County” to evaluate if our house is of historical value.



































































































